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COMMITMENT &
INTEGRITY
DRIVE RESULTS

980 Washington Street | Suite 325
Dedham, Massachusetts 02026
www.woodardcurran.com

T 800.446.5518
T 781.251.0200
F 781.251.0847

MEMORANDUM

To: File

From: Lisa McIntosh and Duff Collins

Date: August 17, 2015

RE: EPA Memorandum on Robinson Brook

As requested by Invensys (Schneider Electric), Woodard & Curran reviewed a memorandum prepared
by Hilary Snook of EPA’s Ecology Monitoring Team, dated June 1, 2015 (Snook Memo), regarding the
hydrological connectivity and ecological function of Robinson Brook to downstream waterbodies. The
observations relayed in this memorandum were later used by EPA in their rationale to identify Robinson
Brook as a Waters of the United States.

The EPA memorandum discusses observations made by Mr. Snook during a site visit on April 29, 2015.
The Snook Memo notes that “visual observations were made from the Mechanic Street road crossing
and downstream to the Cocasset Street road crossing, and then from the Route 140 road crossings and
from the outlet of Hersey Pond at Walnut Street.” The EPA1 used information presented in the Snook
Memo to state that “Robinson Brook specifically performs many of the important functions of headwater
streams”… “and its importance to the integrity of downstream navigable waters is clear.”

However, the Invensys Outfall 002 discharge point is located approximately 450 yards (1350 feet) from
the Mechanic Street origin of Robinson Brook (indicated on the USGS topographic map), where Snook
started EPA’s evaluation. Therefore, the EPA’s observations and conclusions regarding Robinson
Brook’s connectivity and ecological import to downstream waters do not confirm the nexus of the facility’s
Outfall 002 discharge point and Robinson Brook.

In actuality, the reach of the brook at the effluent discharge point is very often is dry, typically filling directly
after storm events or with a seasonally high water table. The stream in this reach appears as a narrow
man-made ditch, as evidenced by its steep channel banks and linearity, proximal to the edge of a facility
parking lot. During a recent site visit (August 5, 2015), the stream contained considerable wetland
vegetation, suggesting a low-flow environment. Approximately one to three inches of water was observed
in the vicinity of the outfall area, with very little to no surface water flow within the brook. It was noted that
a large rainstorm had occurred in the area on the previous evening, and it appeared that the standing
water was most likely related to storm flow. A site visit on July 22 indicated no standing or flowing water
in this reach of the brook.

LM/DC

1 EPA Response to Comments on Draft National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit No.
MA0004120, undated.



 

 

Exhibit 12 

















 

 

Exhibit 13 














